
29th Annual Conference (2024) 

of the Virtual Reality Society of Japan 

 

Dates  : Wednesday, September 11, 2024 – Friday, September 13, 2024 

Location: Meijo University Tempaku Campus  

 

Student Presentations: Thursday, September 12, 2024 

※Oral presentations, poster presentations, and exhibitions (technology and art)  

  

  

 

※This conference was made possible with the cooperation of various individuals, including 

members of the Tokyo Metropolitan Board of Education and Tokyo Metropolitan Tama 

Science and Technology High School. 

 



・First Student 

Attending the VR conference was a great experience for me. It gave me the chance to reflect 

on my current research and reminded me why studying at university is so important, which 

boosted my motivation for the future. Our research focuses mostly on development, and at 

the conference, I realized that it doesn’t have much academic significance yet. I received 

advice that we should do more research when identifying problems and consider how to use 

our work in other fields. Also, when I went to see other research presentations, I heard some 

really passionate discussions between university students and professors. There were some 

things I couldn’t understand with just high school knowledge, and it made me realize that a 

lot of the important knowledge needed for research is something you can only get at university. 

This experience has made me even more interested in going to university, and I want to use 

what I’ve learned here to keep working hard in both my studies and research. 

 

・Second Student 

Even though the VR conference lasted three days, I could only attend for one day. But it was 

still a very valuable experience, and I had the chance to talk with many people. I probably 

wouldn’t have visited Meijo University if it weren’t for this opportunity. Presenting our 

research in a place far from school felt totally different from presenting at school, with a 

unique kind of nervousness and excitement. I was really happy to receive positive feedback on 

our exhibit from many people. Everyone was seriously engaged in the presentations and 

discussions, and talking to experts gave me insights that I think I can use in the future. The 

school covered the full cost of attending the conference, and I’m very grateful for that, as this 

wouldn’t have been possible at a regular school. I’d like to express my gratitude to the school 

for supporting my research. 

 


